
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

January 15, 2014 
Regular Meeting 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting on January 15, 2014 at Village Hall, 50 Main 
Street, Brewster, New York 10509.   

Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Mary Bryde, Terri Stockburger 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti   
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Regular Meeting 
1. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
2. Executive Session – Trustee Boissonnault motions to go into Executive Session after the Engineer’s Report to discuss 

personnel, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Lydia Niores and Joel Aurnou, ESQ were invited to join in the 
Executive Session.  Trustee Stockburger motions to come out of executive session and resume the regular meeting, 
Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

3. Monthly Reports – December  
3.1. Police Report – Chief Del Gardo delivers the December Police Report.  Trustee Bryde asks about the vehicle 

repairs, it seems low.  Chief said that’s all there was in December.  Trustee Bryde asks about the homeless 
persons?  Chief Del Gardo says he worked with Mr. Stockburger and everyone was placed in a shelter for the 
night.  Trustee Bryde asks about the difference between “disputes” and “domestic disputes” Chief Del Gardo 
explains that a domestic abuse is within a family or members living under one roof; a regular dispute can be 
between anyone and can occur anywhere including out on the street.  Trustee Bryde asks if we have had any 
problems with inclement weather?  Chief Del Gardo said; no problems at all and thanked our DPW for keeping 
the streets in such good shape.  The Board of Trustees concurred that our streets are in the best shape of any in 
the area.  Mayor asks about 911 calls outside the village; Chief Del Gardo says there were two, both 911 calls 
outside the village involved people with weapons, and we responded in as backup for the first responder.  
Trustee Stockburger motions to accept the December Police Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy 
attached to these minutes. 

3.2. Engineer’s Report John Folchetti delivers the December Engineer’s Report.  Trustee Bryde motions to accept 
the December Engineer’s Report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy attached to these minutes. 

3.2.1. SEQR – Mayor Schoenig motions to Issue notice of Intent to declare lead agency for Comprehensive Plan & 
Zoning Code updates, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

3.2.2. Request for Qualifications for WWTP Operators.  30 day response period.  Prequalification will be 
evaluated and then select firms will be issued bid docs.  Trustee Boissonnault motions to advertise and 
issue the RFQ, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

3.2.3. Mr. Folchetti relays that there will be Main St. Retrofit work between Hoyt and down Railroad along 
eastbound side of Main during the month of May.  He doesn’t anticipate any negative impact on the 
cycling event scheduled for May 10, 2014. 

Executive Session called – see item 2 above. 

3.3. Code Enforcement Report – Joseph Szilagyi delivers the December Code Enforcement Report.  Mayor Schoenig 
asks about the property registration compliance – there are 46 still outstanding and we will begin issuing 
appearance tickets as the next step.  Mayor Schoenig asks about fire inspections and grease trap inspections, 
and Mr. Szilagyi says the fire inspections are ongoing but the greasetraps need to be enforced by the 
Wastewater Superintendent according to our Village Code.  Deputy Mayor Piccini notes that there were two 



references to the wrong month in the report and notes the report will be accepted subject to those corrections 
being made.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the December Code Enforcement Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all 
in favor 5 to 0.  Corrected copy attached to these minutes. 

3.4. Planning Board Report – Rick Stockburger delivers the Planning Board Reports for December 3, 2013 and 
January 7, 2014 meetings.  Trustee Boissonnault motions to accept the Planning Board Report for December 3rd 
and January 7th, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report is included in these minutes. 

3.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report – Richard Ruchala delivers the Zoning Board of Appeals Report and says there 
was no activity.  Trustee Stockburger motions to accept the Zoning Board of Appeals Report, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

4. Financial Report year to date – Peter Hansen delivers the January year to date financial report.  Everything appears 
on target other than the contractual expenses to date.  They are running about 10% higher than plan.  However it is 
still possible to bring the totals in line with the budget as not everything purchased once this year will be purchased 
again before year end.  Trustee Stockburger motions to accept the Financial Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 
to 0. 

5. PACE Agreement – Trustee Stockburger motions to authorize the Mayor Schoenig to sign the agreement, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
5.1. Set date for training all Village Boards and other invited participants at one session – Deputy Mayor Piccini 

briefs the Board on the 2 hour scoping session as described in the PACE contract.  Trustee Bryde notes this is a 
one year contract.  The 2 hours may be used by Planning and Zoning Board members toward their 4 hour 
annual requirement.  A Saturday morning in March may be the best target to bring all the board members 
together.  Except for March 8th as a Public Meeting is on that day, the other Saturdays are available and Deputy 
Mayor Piccini will discuss with PACE’s Tiffany Zezula and some board members to determine the best date for 
the majority of attendees.  

6. Professional Services RFP for Assistance with; 
6.1.1. Comprehensive Plan Revisions 
6.1.2. Zoning Code Revisions 
6.1.3. Urban Renewal Plan 

6.2. Mayor Schoenig motions to issue the RFP and notify all of the pre-bid conference, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0. 

7. Set and notice Public meeting date(s) regarding Comprehensive Plan update; February 26 7-9PM , March 8 10-
12Noon, March 20th 10-12Noon.  

8. Notice Comprehensive Plan Committee Work Session Dates January 21st, February 12th & March 6th all meetings 7-
9PM.  Deputy Mayor Piccini so motions, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Mayor Schoenig and Trustee 
Boissonnault are looking at possible venues for the meetings.  Venue is needed for public meeting notices, flyers and 
for the surveys. 

9. Minutes for approval – December 18, 2013 – Trustee Bryde motions to accept the December 18, 2013 minutes 
Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

10. Correspondence sent - received for December, 2013 – Trustee Bryde motions to accept Correspondence, Mayor 
Schoenig 2nd,  Trustee Bryde asks if the email correspondence will be included going forward.  Clerk says yes, there 
was no email correspondence to be included in the December Correspondence, all in favor 5 to 0. 

11. Vouchers Payable – Deputy Mayor Piccini reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 
11.1. A General $179,980.11 
11.2. C Refuse & Garbage 27,459.87 
11.3. EN Professional Fees Escrow 935.00 
11.4. F  Water 48,075.14 
11.5. G Sewer Operations 65,145.92 
11.6. H10 WW Capital 578.00 
11.7. H62  Tonetta Brook Retrofit 15,000.00 
11.8. TA Trust & Agency 5,656.75  

 Total Vouchers Payable  $342,830.79 
Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to approve vouchers payable as listed, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

12. Other Business 
12.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 
12.2. Trustee Stockburger 



12.2.1. Will we vote on the Special Exception Use Permit?  Mr. Degnan submitted some additional letters that 
will be included in these minutes.  Deputy Mayor Piccini notes that the SEUP should be on the February 5, 
2014 agenda. 

12.3. Trustee Bryde 
12.3.1. What is the status of the Wells Park agreement?  Mayor Schoenig says as the weather improves there 

will be onsite inspections but that we should expect it to be in “move-in” condition. 
12.3.2. Is anything new with the Cycling event.  Hansen met with the organizers about the tent and the best 

path forward has not yet been put forward. 
12.3.3. We had Workplace Violence training.  How did that go?  Hansen says nearly complete.   
12.3.4. What about the Department of Labor PESH report of violations.  Hansen says all have been remediated 

and the inspector will make an appointment to review the physical defects to make sure they are 
remediated. 

12.3.5. Has the Recycle pickup day changed caused any questions to arise?  Hansen says there has not been any 
activity in the office but he will send out another notice by email to remind people of the change from 
Wednesdays to Fridays. 

12.4. Trustee Boissonnault 
12.4.1. Tonetta Brook Retrofit, would like to do a site visit at Bailey Park and surroundings. 

12.5. Mayor Schoenig   
12.5.1. Annexation Petition joint public hearing January 23rd. 

13. New Business 
13.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 

13.1.1. Reminds the Board about the Trailblazers awards, representation and a booth regarding Envision 
Brewster 1-31-14, Villa Barrone and thinks it’s a good idea to set up a table. 

13.2. Trustee Bryde 
13.2.1. There was a notice about a sustainability workshop at the NYCOM Winter Legislative meeting on Feb. 9-

10.  Are there any new details on the content?  Hansen says not at this time. 
14. Public Comment 

14.1. Richard Ruchala, frozen pipe burst in his basement and the leak lasted 5 to 6 days – flow was 6 gallons a 
minute.  Would like the Board to consider  a waiver on the sewer bill as it was all groundwater and none went 
into the sewer.  Deputy Mayor Piccini says that the standard had been set but would consider the matter of 
excluding the sewer consumption in events such as this.  Mayor Schoenig asks Counsel if we have the authority 
to do this?  Counsel will look into it.   

14.2. Jack Gress asks if anyone can sit in on the pre-bid conference.  Clarify scope of work. 
14.3. John Degnan apologizes for his confrontational behavior at the last meeting.  Mr. Degnan also notes that 

he received a letter from the carting company regarding the container service and he has asked the carter to 
remove the container and he will use individual garbage cans.   

14.4. Erin Meagher says the Founders Day Foot Race is scheduled for September 7, 2014.  Founders Day will 
coincide with the foot race. 

14.5. Jack Gress asks if any decisions were made at the Executive Session.  None. 
15. Trustee Stockburger motions to adjourn, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

























  
  



Village of Brewster Planning Board Report 
David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 

Public Hearing and Regular Meeting December 3, 2013 

Board Members in Attendance: 

 David Kulo, Chair 

 Rick Stockburger,    

 Mark Anderson 

 Tyler Murello 

 

Board Member Absent: 
Renee Diaz 

This meeting was rescheduled from November 26, 2013. 

Public Hearing 

Murello Subdivision ï Center & Prospect Streets. 67.26-1-26.  

There was no public comment on this application. 

Regular Meeting 

Pending Business: 

Murello Subdivision ï Center & Prospect Streets. 67.26-1-26 

The Village Planning Board agreed to a Negative Declaration under SEQR for this application.  The Site Plan 

was then voted and passed 4-0. 

New Business: 

Prospect Goals, Inc. 

Mr. Anderson recused himself from discussion to avoid any conflict of interest as a result of his association. 

The Village Planning Board was charged with making a recommendation to the Village Board of Trustees as to 

a proposal to which non-conforming residential-commercial be changed to residential-multifamily residential, 

which is a more accurate description.  Furthermore, the proposal will conform to the provisions of the zoning 

code.  The Planning Board, therefore, voted 3-0, with one abstained, passing the recommendation for the 

Village Board of Trustees to accept the proposal. 

 

Commercial Building 538 North Main Street 56.82-1-18 

James Nixon addressed the engineers report and reiterated the desire to comply with the parking requirements.  

In this case, six parking spaces would be required in this B1 district with parking overlay district 2 that requires 

one parking space for every 600 square feet. The proposal is for one office and one residential on second floor 

and commercial space on first floor.  The current building would be demolished and new building, about 2422 

square feet, would expand beyond the current footprint, up to 12 feet.   The retaining wall would be rebuilt as 

part of reconstruction and be part of the building. 

A site walk was planned for three members on Thursday, December 5, 2013.  In addition, John Folchetti 

advised the application needs more complete design and specifications before submission. 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

December 28, 2013 



Village of Brewster Planning Board Report 
David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 
 

Regular Meeting January 7, 2014 

This meeting was rescheduled from December 24, 2013. 

 

Board Members in Attendance: 

 David Kulo, Chair 

 Rick Stockburger, 

 Renee Diaz    

 Mark Anderson 

 Tyler Murello  

Board Member Absent: 

Regular Meeting 

New Business: 

There was no new business.  

Pending Business: 

861-869 Rte. 22 67.36-2-4 

Mr. Doupis came before the PB to announce plans to commence project and assured Board that there were no 

changes to the plans.  He was concerned that the plat he had was not signed by the chair and wanted 

acknowledgement from us that all the conditions, including approved variances last August, were met since 

conditional approval by the PB in February 2013.  The plans were signed that evening and Mr. Doupis was 

assured that he would have no problem getting a permit before site plan expires in February 26, 2014.   

Commercial Building 538 North Main Street 56.82-1-18 

James Nixon gave advance notice that he would come to the meeting on January 28, 2014 instead. 

Training 2014 

There was strong interest in attending the NYS Planning Federation meeting at the Gideon Resort, Saratoga 

Springs, March 31 to April 1, 2014 from most of the PB members.  Obvious considerations related to budget 

and the Villageôs membership with NYPF needed to be worked out. 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

January 14, 2014 

 

 

 
 

  



December 2013 Code Enforcement Report 
 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  

50 MAIN STREET 

BREWSTER, NY 10509 

(845) 279-3760 

 

DECEMBER 2013 SUMMARY REPORT  

 

BUILDING FEES =  $2,050 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION =  870 

SAFETY INSPECTION =  400 

TOTAL FOR DECEMBER =  $3,320 

 

PERMITS:    10 

  

FIELD INSPECTIONS:    0 

 

FIRE INSPECTIONS:    14 

 

OPERATING PERMIT:    0   

 

PROPERTY REG INSPECTIONS:  9 

 

TOTAL COs, CCs:   8  

 

APPEARANCE TICKETS ISSUED:   2 

 

ORDERS TO REMEDY:   6 

 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION PENDING:  46  

 

STOP WORK ORDER:    0 

  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


